	
	KIDDERMINSTER FOREIGN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council
held on Monday 17th October  2016 at 7.30pm at Trimpley Village Hall

	
	Present   Councillor Mr. J. Gammond     
                Councillor Mr. G. Yarranton
                Councillor Mrs C. Gammond

                Dist. Cllr. Becky Vale (arrived 8.05pm) 
               Police CSO in attendance                          
	Councillor Mr. C Grainger
Councillor Mr. B. Phillips

Councillor Mr. R. Jennings

 Mrs E Whitehouse (Clerk)
1 Member of the public was present

	1.
	Police Report  & Public Forum
Four incidents were discussed

a) Bikes off-roading in Hollies and Easthams Lane – reported but no offenders apprehended.

b) Bull rampaging in Habberley Road / Crundalls Lane Area – shot dead

c) Rave at Rock house on 24th September – extremely disruptive to neighbours with loud music going on throughout the night.  Clerk instructed to report the matter to Regulatory Services.

d) Lampers reported in the Crundalls Lane area – gates lifted off – an old dark-coloured Discovery type vehicle seen in Trimpley at the same time.
Smartwater Launch  1st November – photoshoot at Village Hall. 


	2.
	Apologies for Absence –   Clerk advised that Dist Cllr Becky Vale may be late arriving.
Apologies received and approved for Cllr. L. Green

	3.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllr. J. Gammond and Cllr. Mrs. C. Gammond declared an interest in being a member of the Village Hall committee.  Cllr Grainger declared an interest in any items relating to Riddings Brook and also an interest in the Area Green Belt Review.  Cllr. B. Phillips advised a pecuniary interest in respect of the churchyard Grant.  
District Cllr. Becky Vale had advised that she was now a member on the DC Planning Committee.  Cllr. C. Grainger declared an interest in respect of the planning application   16/3041TE concerning a communications mast on his land at Grey Green Farm.

	4.


	Approval of the Minutes The minutes of the Meeting of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 19th September 2016 were approved and signed, with several amendments.

	5.
	District and County Councillor Reports inc. progress reports on other matters
Items reported for attention by District or County Council by Cllr. Yarranton and other items of matters arising.
· VA Sign – return for repair had been arranged for this week by Cllr. Phillips.
· Smartwater – Launch was starting shortly in the parish with Police representatives visiting every household to distribute kits and explain usage.  Cllr. Yarranton suggested that a grant may be available under the Localism budget, in that it was improving the parish for those who “live, work or visit the area”, eradicating crime and anti-social activities.  Clerk instructed to apply to Ian Hardiman and Cllr. Hart for consideration to be given for grant assistance. Cllr. Yarranton advised that grant monies had been found in neighbouring parishes for “Gateway” type signs, and it was felt that money was therefore available from the fund for such improvements.
· Hollies Lane – requisite Restricted Byway signs had now been put up.
· Flytipping in Hoarstone lane – reported.
· Drainage Hoarstone Lane – work had been done to this, and under-highway drainage repaired.  However, the middle of the road remained potholed, and attention would be given to this. 
· Crundalls lane – surfacing – reported that it would be brought forward.
· Upper Birch Lane – attention would be given in the first instance to water coming up in middle of road – and then to the potholes and resurfacing.  
· Trimpley Crossroads – surfacing also to be brought forward
· Trees in Northwood – Trees had been cut down to still quite a height and left as standing deadwood. Apparently there were no powers to remove them, and yet Cllr. J Gammond advised that they will fall over in 5 – 6 years. The service to remove dangerous trees was therefore in his opinion flawed. 
· Spraying of Japanese knotweed – Cllr Yarranton following this up

· Operational Services – Cllr. Becky Vale advised that she was now involved with this, and was willing to help with anything falling within this remit.  Bus Services to the new Leisure Centre were discussed, but demand from this area seemed to be small. 

	6.
	PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT CONTROL:
a) Previous planning applications 
16/0325 – Park Attwood Clinic – Conversion of Clinic to 6 x 2 Bedroom and 1 x 3 Bedroom appartment, extension to existing staff house, erection of 4 new dwellings and erection of Garage Block

Awaiting decision.
16/0474 Application for: Proposed front single storey porch and access ramp at TARNWOOD, CRUNDALLS LANE, BEWDLEY, DY121ND.
Approved
16/3041/TE  Proposal: Replacement of 14.7m high mast with proposed 15m high mono structure supporting 1No. 600mm diameter dish, installation of 2 No. equipment cabinets at ground level, plus associated ancillary development at GREY GREEN FARM, CRUNDALLS LANE, BEWDLEY, DY121NF
Withdrawn – Officer had advised that he had requested a revised design.
b) Compliance Issues /Appeals.
i)  Easter Cottage -    No more progress than had previously been reported.
ii) Crundalls Cottage –  No more progress than had previously been reported.   
iii)Trimpley Green Farm  - Clerk to chase for progress on this non-compliance to plans.
Clerk had advised john Baggott that the amendment is still not compliant with revised plans.
iv) Oak Meadow Farm – following the recent refusal of legitimate use as a dwelling, would there be enforcement proceedings?  Clerk to ask for this to be followed up at District.  Also it was noted that there was (fly?) tipping taking place on the site. 
v) Sandy Lane – Barn conversion – Clerk to report that the building is now far higher than the barn was originally.  

	7.
	Progress Reports / Correspondence, and other Outstanding Items
a) Smartwater Provision within the Parish and Crime Prevention
As resolved, Clerk had placed an order for 50% of the amount to supply 364 households in the parish with a kit, and it was reported that there would be launch of this project at Trimpley Village Hall on 1st November.  Some households would be already in receipt of packs by that time.  The launch was to be photographed with police officers and as many councillors present as possible.   Discussion took place on where to put up the signs, and also ask for a quantity of smaller signs.
b) Fly tipping – District officer Robert Beeston had advised that he was concerned that he is not receiving all the incidents of fly tipping in the parish, in light of parish records not corresponding to incidents reported via the hub, as the latter had shown only 3 reports since March.  It was decided that all fly-tipping incidents must be reported via the hub, whether on public or private land.  A discussion took place as to whether there should be legislation to ensure that companies who clear gardens, or undertake building works for example should show a tipping licence to those who employ them, and if found to be fly-tipping illegally, then those who employ such companies could be held liable.  
However, it was reported that CCTV to capture illegal fly-tippers was to be employed by the District Council as undisclosed locations, and it was thought that some locations could be within this parish.

c) Flying Scotsman event – It was noted that the recent event on the SVR had been well executed, and had passed with little local incident of problems. 
d) Superfast Broadband  - Still being implemented locally.  Clerk advised that Steve Ashton had reported to her that there had only been 36 responses from parishioners to the latest local survey at the start of this year.
e) Severn Trent Water Chamber – Jacobs Ladder  The chamber surround near to the rock cutting on this lane had received recent damage following being hit by a car.  Clerk had requested Severn Trent to inspect, who advised that there had been no damage to the chamber itself.  However, the surrounding slabs still presented a dangerous jagged face to the roadside, and Severn Trent did not intend to repair these.  Cllr Yarranton advised that he would ask County Council highway engineers to look at this to see if it presented a problem to highway traffic.

	8.
	Lengthsman – 
Cllr. Grainger reported that he still had a bag of grit salt at stored at Grey Green farm.
Cllr. Yarranton requested Cllr Phillips ask that the lengthsman put wood treatment on the two benches owned by the Parish Council. Cllr. Phillips advised that he would purchase the tin of treatment in readiness for this, and instruct the lengthsman.

	9.


	Financial Reports .
a) Cheques signed :
Clerk’s PAYE - £61.80
Clerk’s expenses  – £79.24 (including spring bulb purchase)
Grant Thornton – external audit invoice - £120 

	
	Correspondence

Carol Service – Clerk gave details of the District Council Chairman’s Carol Service on Friday 9th December.

	10
	Road Accident

None reported although a tree had fallen across Hoarstone Lane from the Wassell Wood side.  Police had been informed.  The tree had been identified as the responsibility of the Highways – and had been quickly removed.

	11.
	Other Matters

Woodlands officer - Wassell Wood – Cllr. C. Gammond advised that there will be some planned felling.  Cllr Gammond had suggested to the officer that it would be helpful if at the same time the work party could go down Hoarstone Lane to try to lift the height of the canopy.  This would be put forward as a suggestion, but with no guarantee that it could be done.  Some of the trees adjacent to Hoarstone Lane were the responsibility of the highways department, but the officer had advised that she would still try to get this done. 

Tree fallen on footpath  A hawthorn tree had come down on a footpath by Trimpley House.  Arrangements would be made to get this removed. 
Roadside Tree near to Trimpley House – reported as being dangerous.  Cllr Yarranton will get this checked out by the County Council.
Tree Warden matters – Cllr. Mrs. C. Gammond advised that Tree Warden Martin Delahay had given an update report on the progress of the ash dieback disease – reporting incidence in young ash trees at Blackstone, and other incidences at Ironbridge and the west of Shropshire.  He would be checking for possible signs in ash trees in the parish.  Clerk was asked to thank him for this, and also to ask about local incidence of horsechestnut canker.
Trimpley Village sign on approach from Shatterford has been hit by a hedge cutter.  Clerk advised that these signs are insured by the County Council.  Clerk to report matter to the County Council re possible insurance claim.
Riddings Brook – Cllr.Grainger supplied photos of recent work done near to the bund on his land.  For information only.

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting  –  confirmed as 21st November at 7.30p.m.
The meeting closed at 9.55pm.
                                          Chairman  : _________________________________________ 
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